

FILE 18/606 ED20/24711 MM:lma

14 February 2020

DUBBO REGIONAL COUNCIL

Casey Grice
Director Western Cluster
NSW Office of Sport
76 McNamara Street
ORANGE NSW 2800
Via email:

Dear Casey

DUBBO INDOOR MULTISPORT FACILITY AND REGIONAL SPORTS INFRASTRUCTURE FUND - \$9.3M GRANT ALLOCATION

Council, at its meeting held Monday 10 February 2020, considered the Dubbo Indoor Multisport Facility status and future direction. It unanimously resolved that Council will formally withdraw from the Regional Sports Infrastructure Fund agreement by executing a revocation document.

This follows a January 2020 workshop where it was agreed by all parties that Charles Sturt University and Police Citizens Youth Club (PCYC) be able to progress this important initiative through improved governance and leasing tenure arrangements.

Council remains committed to liaising with sports groups and other stakeholders and advocating for and expressing interests related to the scope and operation of a facility, in particular the development of the originally proposed full scoped stadium and Western Institute of Sport.

Can you please forward the funding deed revocation document for Council's execution?

Council also respectfully requests that the \$9.3M Regional Sports Infrastructure Fund monies be quarantined for the Dubbo Indoor Multi-Sport Facility and disbursed.

Yours faithfully

Michael McMahon
Chief Executive Officer



All communications to: CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER

ABN 53 539 070 928

PO Box 81 Dubbo NSW 2830

T (02) 6801 4000 F (02) 6801 4259 E council@dubbo nsw.gov.au
Civic Administration Building Church St Dubbo NSW 2830

W dubbo.nsw.gov.au

